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BACKGROUND:

Individuals who furnish intoxicating liquor to minors may be
charged under Washington law with a misdemeanor. However,
they may not be held accountable through civil lawsuits for
any injury to persons or damage to property resulting from the
minor’s consumption except in a few limited situations.
Washington statutes do not authorize civil lawsuits in these
areas, and Washington courts have repeatedly rejected suits
based on the common law theory of negligence. The courts
reason that the injuries are not caused by the person who
furnishes the liquor but by the independent act of the minor
who drinks it.

The limited common law exceptions to nonliability include
situations where someone furnishes liquor to an obviously
intoxicated person, to a person in a state of helplessness, or
to a person in a special relationship to the furnisher. To
date, these exceptions have not been used successfully against
a person who supplies liquor to another in a purely social
setting. Over the past several years, the court has
vacillated on the possibility of extending a common-law
exception to situations where a person supplies liquor to a
minor.

In an action based on negligence, the fact that a defendant
violated a law of conduct, such as the law prohibiting the
sale of liquor to a minor, can be used to help a plaintiff
prove the defendant acted negligently. Generally, courts will
accept such evidence as either absolute proof of negligence
("negligence per se") or as merely one fact to be considered
among many. The Washington Tort Reform Act of 1986, however,
expressly requires that violation of a statute may not be
considered negligence per se, but only as one factor among
many in determining negligence.
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Damages recoverable in negligence cases may include economic
or noneconomic damages or both. Washington law defines
economic damages as objectively verifiable monetary losses
such as medical expenses or costs of property repair. Non-
economic damages mean subjective, non-monetary damages such as
pain and suffering or disfigurement.

SUMMARY:

When an adult over the age of 18 years furnishes liquor to a
minor under the age of 21 years in a commercial, social, or
any other setting, a civil cause of action is created whereby
the adult may be held liable for the economic damages
resulting from the minor’s consumption.

Violation of the statute that prohibits furnishing liquor to
minors is negligence per se in such actions.

The creation of this right of action does not prohibit any
person from pursuing an alternative cause of action based on
other statutes, ordinances, regulations, or the common law.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: requested
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